Town of Chatham

January 7, 2021

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, William Briggs, Alan

Eastman, Riley Pitman

Minutes to December 2020 meeting approved as written.

The Department of Labor will be performing an inspection of the town hall. This will take place on February 17 at 10:00.

They will be looking for proof of a worker's comp policy and proof of the town's tax id number.

The Town of Lovell's Library committee is looking for someone from Chatham to represent the town of Chatham on the committee. They asked that a flyer be place at the town office.

Abatements were approved for 3 timber tax warrants.

Yield tax warrant was approved for Butter Hill Hideaway, Lori Stern.

Martin Novia requested that he no longer receive the Veteran's Credit from the town.

Eversource sent corrective documents. These documents were forwarded to Rod Wood.

The town received back a recorded deed returning the property once owned by Joshua Kiesman to him.

The Saco Head Water Alliance would like the town's support in protecting the Saco River watershed.

Dale McClure requested an abatement on his 2020 property taxes. The abatement form was sent to Rod Wood.

Maryann Eastman sent in a more detailed request for an increase in the amount of money that election officials are paid. The Selectmen approved of the increase and will present it to the budget committee. John Gerrish has made an attempt to begin to pay of the taxes due to the town.

The Selectmen will meet on January 25 at 5:00 for a work session on the town budget for 2021.

No update on tree removal by town beach.

The Selectmen discussed the need to increase the budget for sanitation.

Bill Briggs will look into whether or not the town must provide a zoom meeting for town meeting.

Ron Briggs offered to compose a letter to the delegates of the Carroll County Commission regarding the cost increase of the budget each year.

Alan Eastman reported that he was asked by the DOT to file reports two times a week regarding covid.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. Meeting Adjourned. Respectfully Submitted, Patricia Pitman